DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING ON TUESDAY 16 October 2007
IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, AT 7.30PM

SEDERUNT: Mr Adam Montgomerie, Chair, Mrs Jean McGinn, Secretary,
Mr John Eaglesham, Mr A Guthrie, Mrs Margaret Masterman.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Mairi Low.

1. APOLOGIES:
Councillor Brian Connelly, Councillor Ann Galbraith, Councillor Sandra Goldie, Mr Phil Findlay,
Mr Roy Storie, Mr David Broadhead

2. Adoption of minutes for meeting of 21 August 2007.
Proposed by Mrs Margaret Masterman, Seconded Mr John Eaglesham.

POLICE REPORT: P C Hamil was not in attendance, but his report for the previous month was
as follows: A Person was apprehended on two occasions for not complying with conditions
imposed upon him. Three thefts reported within the area: one of a sign outside Dunduff Farm,
a mini motorbike from Arran View, and theft of property.

4. MATTERS ARISING:
Flashing Lights at school: In spite of numerous complaints about the failure of the lights on
the north side of the school, we have been informed they will be renewed when time and money
permit.
Pumping Station at Seaview: Email from Dawn McDermott Scottish Water, who will advise us
when work likely to commence.
Big Skip: Mr Guthrie still awaits hearing about this.
Civic Pride: We now have estimates for speed bumps for park and three tables for Kennedy
Hall. The Christmas tree project will have to be investigated further. Mr Eaglesham thinks
there may be a way to get lights to the tree (one at Port Rorie, and/or one at the bottom of
Kennedy Drive). We will to look into this.
Bus Park: A site visit has been help and it is hoped there will be some lines or crosshatching
to determine a safe area for the buses to turn and park.
Toilets: Councillor Goldie was advised that these would indeed be closed for the winter
months.
6raffiti on castle: nothing further here.
Wind Farm: Mr Montgomerie attended a meeting in Maybole with representatives from local
Community councils. This was to form a steering group to determine how to allocate funding.
Mr Montgomerie will represent Dunure, with another member if possible.

5. COUNCILLORS REPORT: Councillor Low will arrange for wreath for Remembrance Sunday.
Mr Montgomerie confirmed this short service would take place at the cemetery at 1.00pm on 11
November. The British Legion will be in attendance.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT: Administration Account Balance stands at £826.53 at 10 August 2007
No statement for October so far and presumably £200 for seat will be deducted from this.
The Community Hall Account balance stands at £2471.49.

7. OPEN FORUM: No members of the public were present.




8. CORRESPONDENCE:

South Ayrshire council - LEADER Programme 2007/13 - Fraser Assoc.

Maybole Community Council - North Carrick Windfarm Community Benefit meeting.
NHS - Public Partnership Forum - will attend a meeting.

NHS - Various

Letter from Maytag -Rural Development Worker Juliet Thomson.

Email Dawn McDermott

Southern Upland Partnership

Planning Department - Croyburnfoot.

Scottish Health council - PPF Questionnaire.

Email re Carrick LETS.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
High Kyleston Cottage - alterations and dormer extension.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

e Mrs McKinley, Head Teacher, spoke to Secretary of a project for Fisherton to become
an "Eco School”. They hope to have the support of the Community Council. This is in
the very early stages and they are being helped by BTCV (British Trust for
Conservation volunteers). She will keep us informed.

* Mr Guthrie has a proposal, which he will discuss with BTCV of constructing a Labyrinth
in the Kennedy Park. He will keep us informed.

Meeting closed at 8.40pm and the next meeting will take place on Tuesday 20 November 2007

at 7.30pm.




